
Fulton County Department of Solid 
Waste Landfill & Recycling Facility 

Hours of Operation:
 Monday – Friday:   7:15 AM - 3:00 PM 

Saturday:   7:15 AM - 
11:30 AM

Mud Road Transfer Station Permits are available, for Gloversville City residents only, 
through the City Clerk’s Office located at 3 Frontage Rd. 

Landfill permits are valid from January 1st through December 31st.   

Cost 
$40.00 - if purchased between January 1st through August 31st. 
$25.00 - if purchased on or after September 1st through December 31st. 

Important Landfill Information 

− Gloversville City residents must have proof of residency by having your Driver’s

License and Vehicle Registration.  

− Many of the items that are not acceptable for curbside pick-up are acceptable to be 
dropped off at the landfill. This includes appliances (stoves, washers, dryers etc.), 
furniture, vehicle batteries, propane tanks, fluorescent bulbs and used motor oil. 

− Freon containing appliances (refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners and dehumidifiers) 

are accepted at the landfill only (no transfer stations). There is no charge to dispose of 
Freon-containing units to Fulton County residents (businesses pay $5 each). Fridge and 
freezer doors should be removed. 

− Tires (off the rim) may be brought to the landfill (no transfer stations). There is a nominal 

disposal fee. Open to all county residents. 

Please call Fulton County Department of Solid Waste at 
518-736-5504 for further information.

Application for Permit 
While City Hall is back open to the public, feel free to also take advantage of the alternate ways 
to obtain your landfill permit. 

In person: You will need your license and registration of the vehicle that will be used for the 
permit, along with your payment. 

By phone: You can pay with credit card over the phone by calling the City Clerk's office. There is a 
$1.75 fee added for this service. Email a picture of the registration of the vehicle that will be 
used, and a picture of your license to depclerk@cityofgloversville.com. 

Drop box: You will need a copy of your license and registration of the vehicle that will be used for 
the permit, along with your payment included in a sealed envelope to the City Clerk. The drop 
box is located outside of City hall, from our public parking lot. 
Please make sure to use the drop box marked for the City Clerk's office. 

By mail: You can mail in your payment and  copy of your license and registration of the vehicle 
that will be used for the permit to City Clerk's office;  3 Frontage Road; Gloversville, NY 12078.

Check or money order can be made out to ‘Gloversville City Clerk’. 






